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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 of 

Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of your 

naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence 

submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, 

your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 27 April 

2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations 

of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures 

applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of 

your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your naval 

record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  In addition, the Board considered the 14 March 

2023 Advisory Opinion (AO) from the Director, Secretary of the Navy Council of Review Boards.  

Although you were provided an opportunity to respond to the AO, you chose not to do so. 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially add 

to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance 

was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

A review of your record revealed that you entered active duty naval service on 9 November 2005.  You 

deployed in support of  and  from 2 November 

2006 until 30 April 2007.  You underwent your second deployment from 2 February 2008 to 1 August 

2008.   

 

On 28 August 2019, you were transferred to the Permanent Disability Retirement List (PDRL).  The 

Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) service connected the following conditions:  Post Traumatic Stress 

Disorder (PTSD), cervical radiculopathy, right upper extremity, and cervical radiculopathy left upper 

extremity, intervertebral disc syndrome, radiculopathy left lower extremity, cervical spondylolisthesis, 

irritable bowel syndrome (IBS)/gastroesophageal reflux disease (GERD), and migraines.  The VA 

initially rated your PTSD condition at 50%; however, on 2 July 2020, the VA increased the rating for this 

condition to 70%, effective 31 March 2020.   

 

Subsequently, you requested Combat Related Special Compensation (CRSC) for the conditions of IBS 

and GERD, Tinnitus, and PTSD.  Your initial application was denied; you applied for reconsideration, 

and on 26 May 2021, the Combat Related Special Compensation Board (CRSCB) determined that your 






